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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Story Competition 
 
As you know, earlier this term, Mrs McNeil launched a whole school story-writing competition through Google 
Classroom. She has been absolutely overwhelmed with the quality of the story entries - what a talented group 
of children we have at Vernon! I am delighted to announce the winners and runners up below. Prizes will be 
given out next week when all the children return to school. Well done everyone! Thank you to all the children 
who participated and I hope that they enjoyed this opportunity.  

 

Key Stage One WINNER:  
Hannah Solaiman (Year 2) 

 

Key Stage Two WINNER:  
Spencer Hooper (Year 5) 

 

Runners Up:  
Jessica Webster, Annabelle Carter, Romaya Edisbury, Holly Dowd, Lily Christie, Martha Heinitz, Olive Williams, 

Rosa Dempsey, Tom Condron, Megan Owen, Sofia Ashwell, Grace Salisbury, Amelie Cunningham. 

Lateral Flow Testing 
As you may already be aware from Cheshire East’s recent communication, the Government are offering lateral 
flow Covid testing for families. I have included the link below for more information: Lateral Flow Testing 

Staff at Vernon will continue to test twice-weekly to identify any asymptomatic cases.  
 
Return to School 
This week, the teachers will be using some of their live sessions to prepare children for their return to school, 
ensuring that they are excited about Monday and that any worries are addressed. All lines of communication 
remain open via Google Classroom and email should you have individual concerns or questions for the 
teacher. We are all really looking forward to seeing everyone on Monday. As I said in my letter last week, all 
procedures and routines will remain the same as before Christmas to ensure that children feel safe and 
comfortable on their return.  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 

Mrs J Carvell   
Headteacher  

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/rapid-lateral-flow-testing-for-households-and-bubbles-of-school-pupils-and-staff

